
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Natalie Helen Meier by Toronto City Council 

 
 
Moved by: Councillor James Pasternak 
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Mike Colle 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
passing of Natalie Helen Meier on Tuesday, January 17, 2023, at the age of 69.   
 
Born as Natalie Helen Scopa on March 30, 1953, to Giulia and Michele Scopa, she 
grew up alongside her siblings Rina, Tony and Robert on Lauder Avenue in the Rogers 
Road and Dufferin Street area in the old City of York. Given that the Scopa family home 
was a welcoming environment for all, this instilled in Natalie a strong sense of love and 
community to everyone whose lives she touched. Natalie worked in the finance 
department at Lennox Industries for about ten years and was an accounting supervisor 
at CAE Morse Industries in Mississauga prior to that.  
 
Natalie had loving relationships with all members of her family which included her 
beloved husband Doug, children Wesley and Michael, daughter-in-law Melinda, 
grandchildren Antonio, Carmine, Michele and Giulia, and numerous nieces and 
nephews. In addition to her unconditional love to her family, Natalie was also a strong 
pillar in her community as she was an avid volunteer to both her local Catholic parish 
and various political campaigns.    
 
Natalie's patience, generosity, intelligence and love will forever be missed by those 
around her.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to the family and friends of Natalie Helen Meier. 
 

   February 7, 2023 
 


